Highway Superintendent Monthly Report

Highway Superintendent Report: 09/20/2022: Richard Meilleur

The $16,900.00 from Auction International has not been put into the machinery
account yet, it needs to get done.

We have finished mowing roadsides for the second time this year.

All the sand we need for winter is screened and we have mixed remaining salt
from last spring, we have enough sand/salt mix for the first few storms. | will be
ordering 1 load of salt this month.

We have also been busy cutting brush and dead trees on the West Rd, Cassidy
Rd and Dana Hill Rds.

All the dirt rds. have been graded and we have cut shoulders on Donnerville and
Mackin roads.

We have installed the used box we bought, it is in good shape for a dump box
but the live bottom and side tilt for sanding is bad. Cost of repairs would be well
over $10,000 with that said | can buy a brand-new insert spreader that costs
$9,288.00 and it can be used in any of our trucks in the future and would be
something we would have for a spare for years to come. We have one now that
is similar, we used it all last winter and it works well.

| would like to use ARPA Funds to purchase the harder insert spreader at the
cost of $9,288.00.

Also, NYPA agreed to reimburse us $33,720.20 for damage to the North Woods
and Lazy River roads during the power line project. That will give us enough
money to cap 9 tenths of a mile with 3” of fine crushed gravel on the North
Woods road and pave approximately 500 feet on the Lazy River Road.

| would like to thank Larry Denesha for helping with the process and setting up
meetings.

| would also like to thank the men for another safe and productive month.



